

ĐỀ THI THỬ THÁNG 11

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

1. Many parents tend to make their children study hard in the belief that good education will enable them to _____ in the future.
 A. get out B. turn away C. turn up D. get on
2. Nam recommends that his brother _____ the job without reading the work contract thoroughly.
 A. can take B. take C. not take D. should take
3. I had all the information at my _____ before attending the meeting.
 A. fingers B. fingertips C. thumbs D. hands
4. _____ other respiratory illnesses, the COVID-19 virus can cause mild symptoms including, sore throat, cough, and fever.
 A. Unlikely B. Like C. Likely D. Unlike
5. She's _____ her brother is.
 A. nowhere like so ambitious as B. nowhere near as ambitious as
 C. nothing near as ambitious as D. nothing as ambitious as
6. Older people, and people with pre-existing medical conditions appear to be more _____ to become severely ill with the COVID-19 virus.
 A. vulnerably B. invulnerability C. vulnerability D. vulnerable
7. John asked me _____ that film the night before.
 A. if I had seen B. had I seen C. that I saw D. if had I seen

8. After a long working day, she felt _____.

- A. worn out B. broken down C. turned down D. knocked out

9. We should participate in the movements _____ the natural environment.

- A. organized to conserve B. organized conserving
C. which organize to conserve D. organizing to conserve

10. _____ he arrived at the hotel when the rain poured down.

- A. Hardly had B. No longer had C. No sooner had D. Not until had

11. Do you know the woman who is wearing the _____?

- A. very valuable old gold watch B. old gold watch very valuable
C. gold watch very old valuable D. very old gold valuable watch

12. Had she known how hard this job was going to be, she _____ it.

- A. wouldn't accept B. would accept
C. would have accepted D. wouldn't have accepted

13. The operation of the newly constructed plants is likely to lead to _____ environmental consequences.

- A. far-off B. far-gone C. far-reaching D. far-flung

14. Mike rarely returns to his hometown, _____?

- A. hasn't he B. does he C. has he D. doesn't he

15. If the students understand the content of the story **thoroughly**, they won't need to read it again.

- A. completely B. scarcely C. badly D. hardly

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Many countries around the world are sending oxygen to India. This is because of India's current COVID-19 crisis. India is the world's second most populous country, with over 1.3 billion people. It is currently struggling to cope with its latest surge in the coronavirus pandemic. There are over 300,000 new cases every day - the largest number of daily cases ever experienced by any country. India's health system can no longer cope. There are not enough beds, and hospitals are turning away people with the virus. They have also run out of oxygen. Singapore and the UK have sent much-needed oxygen cylinders to India. India's government has also arranged for Amazon to deliver 100 ventilators.

A Singapore Foreign Affairs spokesperson, Dr Maliki Osman, explained how urgent it was to help India. He said: "We have all witnessed in the past year how this pandemic is a trans-boundary threat. It gives no regard for country, nationality, or race. This is exactly why we must work collectively to support each other." The WHO said the situation in India was "beyond heartbreaking". It said: "The WHO is doing everything we can, providing critical equipment and supplies, including thousands of oxygen concentrators, mobile field hospitals and laboratory supplies." It added: "The growth that we have seen in case numbers is really, truly astonishing."

1) Where on the list of most-populous countries is India?

- A. first B. second C. third D. fourth

2) How many daily cases of COVID-19 is India having?

- A. more than 30,000,000 B. over three million
C. about 30,000 D. over 300,000

3) Which two countries sent oxygen cylinders to India?

- A. Singapore and the UK B. Singapore and the USA
C. the USA and the UK D. China and Ecuador

4) What did the WHO say the situation was beyond?

- A. help B. time C. vaccines D. heartbreaking

5) What kind of hospitals is the WHO providing?

- A. A&E hospitals B. army hospitals C. city hospitals D. mobile field hospitals

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

The coronavirus pandemic could (1)up to 50 million jobs worldwide in the travel and tourism industry. This is (2) to the World Travel and Tourism Council (WTTC). The tourism industry could shrink by up to 25 per cent. Many people are staying at home and not (3) Many people cannot travel as more and more countries are taking action to fight COVID-19. This action includes closing borders, (4) people self-quarantine for 14 days after arriving in a country, and banning (5)from other countries. The head of the WTTC said the pandemic, "clearly presents a significant threat to the industry as a whole to those employed within it, and those wishing to continue traveling."

The tourism industry makes up 10 per cent of the world's GDP and jobs. It is one of the industries hardest (6)by the COVID-19 virus. Airlines, cruise ships and hotels have suffered big losses. Korean Air has warned (7) the coronavirus could threaten its survival. Australia's Qantas has reduced its international flights by nearly 25 per cent because of the outbreak. World-famous sites are (8) This could cause restaurants and cafes to go out of business (9)tourists stay away from crowded places. Tourism is a key industry in Hawaii. Experts there predict that over half of Hawaii's hotel rooms will be empty over the next few months. The WTTC said that tourism would take 10 months (10) recover after the virus.